
World Health Organization
Warns Against Spread of Zika
Virus in Americas

Geneva, January 25 (RHC)-- The World Health Organization (WHO) warns against the spread of Zika
virus in South, Central and North America.

The mosquito-borne virus is already present in 21 of the 55 countries and territories across the Americas,
the organization said in a statement Sunday.

However, the UN public health arm said the carrier Aedes aegypti mosquito, which transmits Zika and
also dengue and chikungunya viruses, is already present in all countries in the Americas, except Canada
and Chile.

According to the WHO, about ten countries in Africa, Asia and the Pacific have reported cases of the
mosquito-borne Zika virus infection. The Zika virus is suspected to cause serious birth defects. It is linked
to microcephaly disease, in which babies born to women infected during pregnancy have abnormally
small heads.

There is no sure prevention or treatment for the disease and affected countries are reportedly doing their
best to eliminate the breeding grounds for mosquitoes.
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